[bookmark: _GoBack]Prospect Soccer Club Meeting
April 3, 2017
07:30 to 9:00pm



Meeting Minutes:  April 3, 2017			


President Dave Cambra 
Dave asked for new attendees to introduce themselves and shared the purpose of the club and asked for any suggestions and or comments. Open enrollment for Rec is closed. 

At the district meeting, we were informed the size of the fields, goal size and team size will be changing for the fall.  They want to implement a smaller size roster as well.

Treasurer’s Report
$24,000 came in, $4600 went to lights. We are still owed $7,000 for registered players. Dave is going to send an email to all that still owe money. We need to avoid letting people play without paying.  We will take checks but credit card is preferred.


Referee Report
SCD Referee Assignor position is still pending.


Programs
· MiniKickers:  Registration is good. We have 83 players. We need to engage parents to get involved more but we need to make sure any parent who wants to help on the field with the kids gets a background check first. 
· In House Rec:  We have 215 registered for U6-U13.  We need U6 and U8 coaches.
· Premier:  We finished FSA. This is the last weekend for indoor.  The boys are doing really well. We are looking to do tryouts in June.  We need to advertise before then. The Dynamo camp will be August 7,8 and 9 from 9-12pm. We need to make sure we list the Dynamo website on all ads in papers/flyers.
· Travel: U15/U16 boys coach needed.  It will be a Travel/Rec blend. They are not in a bracket. We need a Friday night escort to games. The games will be friendly.


Training
We still need to find housing for Louis and Aiden, the Challenger coaches coming late April/early May. 


Equipment
We are good with balls, pinnies.   

Fields
The fields are still closed. We do not have a planned date to start practices.  The estimated date to start practices at Hotchkiss will be the week of April 24th. Lights are still out on lighted field. C. Moffo from Park and Rec presented the budget to Mayor Bob. We will get an update.  Travel and Premier can use the track at Hotchkiss and the area behind the town hall can be used for conditioning until the fields are ready.  The area behind LRMS belongs to Region 16. We need to make sure we stay away from the pond.  All coaches should be reminded to be careful where go pre-season so no one gets hurts. The old Community school gym is available for the next two weeks as well. 


Vice President’s Report
VP Mike Parks brought up the idea of cutting off Rec at U10 and maybe reach out to the middle school for kids. Our numbers for U13 and up are low.  Mike thinks we should communicate better about the team changes after U11.  Dave thought we should not take Rec away.  The contact at LRMS is Steve Ruhl.




